BAMPTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JULY 19th 2016

Present

Mr Carruthers (in the chair), Mr Bruin, Mr Hughes, Mrs Haddock, Mrs Buss. Mr Dyke

Mrs Drinkwater (Clerk)

Mr Slee (EDC councillor)

98.1 Co-option
As another candidate for co-option had withdrawn Mr Dyke was co-opted to serve as a councillor in place of Mrs Leckie. He signed the declaration of acceptance of office and the other councillors introduced themselves..

b) Election of Vice-chairman.

Mrs Buss was nominated by Mr Carruthers, seconded by Mr Hughes and elected unanimously.

98.2 Apologies for absence.
Mr Stones was unable to attend.

98.3 Declarations of interest in agenda items.
None were made.

98.4 Minutes of the meetings held on May 24th
Having been circulated the minutes were taken as read. They were approved as a correct record, with one alteration, and signed as such by Mr Carruthers. Mr Hughes had declared an interest in item 97.5b as he is a member of the PCC.
98.5 Public comments  and concerns.
No members of the public were present.

98.6 EDC and CCC reports.
Mr Slee reported that EDC is an a healthy state due partly to the abandonment of the plans to move its offices. He warned that emergency road dressing would be carried out round Askham at some time quite soon.

Mr Hughes (CCC) thanked everyone for their patience during the long recent road closure. Some road work was scheduled for Askham Bridge in the future which would necessitate road closure there. The position of funding for footpath work was unclear and some funding for road and bridge maintenance promised by Government had not been received.

He said that the 106 bus service – Penrith, Shap, Kendal – would be continuing but reduced to 3 days a week.
Report from the Police.

A report from PCSO Dakin was read by the Clerk.

98.7 Finance.
Bank balances at 27/5/16    Current account    9077.81

                                               Business reserve   1001.58

Not cleared at the time of the statement;-

                                               Insurance                 338.92

                                             CALC sub.                130.00

                                             CALC course              29.50

                                             PCC – n’letter           350.00

                                                                                848.42
Paid into current account;- 

                                          Web advertisements     80.00 (Richardson and Renwick)

In current account at the time of the meeting;-    8309.39

Outstanding accounts for payment;-

                                          Clerk’s salary                  375.00

                                          PCC – church clock       126.00

                                                                                   501.00
In current account following clearance of all cheques;-  7808.39

Payments were authorised and the cheques signed by Mr Hughes and Mr Bruin.

The Clerk reported that audit information had been sent to the external auditor and the necessary notices had been displayed.
98.8 Parking project at Grange Bridge

Mr Carruthers reported that a grant of £1000 had been approved by LDNPA following lobbying. The grant would be received when the work had been completed.

98.9 Updates.
a) Notice boards.

It was reported that notice boards were being used to display slanderous comments about parishioners and it was agreed that the Clerk should point out in the newsletter that notice boards were to be used for public notices only.

Mrs Haddock had researched possible alternatives to wooden boards and it was agreed that she should order a wood effect one to replace the one by the church gate as it was most in need of repair Cost would be about 120.00.

Mr Slee left the meeting.

b) Memorial plaques.

It was agreed that Mr Carruthers and the Clerk should work out the wording for both the plaque for Mrs Hall’s tree and the Jubilee oak and Mr Carruthers would order them.

c) Web-site.

There was a suggestion that advertisements on the web-site should be free but it was thought that this might adversely affect the income of the newsletter. The newsletter editors would need to be consulted. It was also suggested that the newsletter should be on the web-site.

Mr Cant would be left to administer the site.

d) Footpath repairs.

The poor state of the Millennium footpath had been reported to LDNPA and Mr Carruthers had spoken to Val Edmondson who said that the LDNPA were reluctant to repair the path with more hardcore as it would only be washed away again frequently. There was a possibility that it could be properly surfaced with the assistance of finance from the Community Fund.

e) Seat and bus shelter maintenance.

Mr Bruin reported that he had fixed the guttering on the bus shelter at Grange Bridge. Following a suggestion that both shelters would benefit from cleaning Mr Bruin and Mr Carruthers volunteered to power wash them and clean them out.
98.10 Planning
Permission granted;-  7/2016/3047 Town End Farm, Bampton Grange. Variation on permission granted – to replace stone pillars with timber and change stone cladding on west facing wall to rendered finish.

Fieldgate Barn – Mr Carruthers reported that permission had been given for conversion to holiday accommodation on a yearly licence.
98.11 Library drop service.
Mr Hughes reported that the mobile library service had been withdrawn and a drop in service had been suggested as a replacement. This possibility would be mentioned in the newsletter with the suggestion that anyone interested in organising and running this should contact Cumbria Library Service.

98.12 Councillors’ concerns.
Mr Carruthers suggested that a series of walks should be developed in conjunction with John Turner, Lowther, and Eden Rivers Trust to encourage more people to come to the village.

A petition had been received from a Yorkshire MP asking the Government to designate the Coast to Coast Walk as a National Trail and it was agreed that the Clerk should sign it on behalf of the Council. 

98.13 Items for the next agenda.
New financial regulations.

Pension regulations.

98.14 Date of next meeting.
Changed to Wednesday September 21st as the Clerk was unable to attend on the previously agreed date.

There being no further business the meeting was declared closed at 8.45pm.
